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ANNEX 1

Full Time Admission Proposals: Survey of Parents Views
by Oxford Research Agency

Executive Summary

Background

Oxfordshire County Council is considering whether to introduce a change in the admission policy for reception aged children.  The council commissioned Oxford Research Agency to conduct research with parents to examine their initial views on this issue.  This data has been used to explore likely demand should the policy be implemented.

Methodology

The research took place between March and April 2007. A face to face survey was carried out with 311 parents of children aged 2 – 6 years across Oxfordshire. 

Summary of findings

The findings lend support to a change in the schools admissions policy offering all children a free full-time place from the September before the child’s 5th birthday.  

 

Indeed, eight in ten parents (81%) of children aged 2 - 6 years old say they would support the policy change if introduced – three in five would strongly support it. 

 

Further evidence of support comes from parents’ responses to an open ended question asking them about the improvements they would like to see made to the current provision. Spontaneous comments focused on extended hours/ full-time provision and subsidised childcare.

 

The findings indicate that take-up would be high (particularly in Oxford City), with three-quarters of parents with a child aged four or under saying they are likely to accept the offer of a full-time place if the policy change is implemented. 

 

Thirty six parents (around one in ten) would oppose the policy change.  For these parents the main perceived drawback is that it would be worse for the child’s emotional development and this is the thing that would put some parents off accepting the offer of a place. Parents not in favour also express concerns about class sizes, the cost to schools and children being in school for longer in the day. These concerns will need to be addressed if the policy change is implemented.

For the large majority of parents, the main perceived benefits of the policy change is that it would be better for the child’s educational and emotional development, as well as providing stability for the child. Convenience and a cost saving is viewed as the main benefits for parents. 

The findings will be presented as part of report to Oxfordshire County Council Cabinet in June 2007.
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